Appendix C

Council 25.04.12

EXTRACT FROM THE DRAFT MINUTES

OF THE RESEARCH AND DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE

21.3.12

11.RD.33
RECOMMENDATIONS OF THE INDEPENDENT REVIEW PANEL INTO MEMBERS’ ALLOWANCES (A1)

Members received a report that requested them to consider the recommendations of the Independent Review Panel (IRP) on Members’ Allowances and to refer their comments to the Executive Committee for consideration on the 4th April 2012, before Council makes a final decision on 25th April. Members also received details of calculation errors in the report that required adjustment. The IRP considered the following matters:-

· The context of the review

· Basic Allowances

· Special Responsibility Allowances

· Mayoral Allowances

· Eligibility for the Local Government Pension Scheme

· The Ward Initiatives Fund

· Travel and Other Allowances

· Childcare and Dependent Carer's Allowances
In its report, the IRP made reference to the likely impact of the Localism Act 2011 on the work of ward councillors. It recommended that a further review of Members' Allowances be undertaken in two years' time when the impacts of the Act will have become more open to assessment.
All members and senior officers were notified of the date when the review panel was to meet and invited to make oral or written representations. A number of members took advantage of this.

In considering this report, members of the committee commended the IRP on its work. There was discussion and support relating to the recommendations on the following items:

· The proposal is respect of  the Mayors Allowance

· The recommendations relating to members being able to access the Local Government Pension Scheme which it was believed would encourage more people to stand for election

Some concern was expressed that members would potentially be accepting an increase in their allowances while a pay freeze was in place for staff. It was noted, however, that some staff still benefited from incremental pay awards subject to satisfactory performance.

Members of the Committee were requested to consider if recommendations 7.5 (based on objectives) or 7.6 (based on  a standstill budget l) was preferable to them. It was
RESOLVED
that the IRP report in its entirety be passed on to the Council’s Executive with the recommendation that the recommendations set out in paragraph 7.5 of the report be adopted..

